
 

 

 
 

PANAMA MARITIME AUTHORITY 
 

Directorate General of Merchant Marine 

 
Office of the Department Merchant Marine Circular No.110 

Of Maritime Safety 

 
 

To: Owners/Operators of Panamanian flag Vessels, Class Societies and Authorized 

Organizations 

 

 

Subject: Radio Direction Finder Apparatus Exemption Certificate 

Ch. V, Reg. 12(p) of the 1997 Edition of SOLAS 74/78 

 

 

As a new policy of this Administration, Omission Letters for the Radio Direction Finder Apparatus will no longer be issued. Any Omission Letter issued before 

October 5th of 1999 will be valid until next renewal of the Safety Equipment Certificate. 

This Administration has resolved to issue an Exemption Certificate for this item from this date and on, in compliance with the SOLAS, Consolidated Edition, 1997. 

The new Radio Direction Finder Apparatus Exemption Certificate will also be valid until next renewal of the Safety Equipment Certificate. 

 
 

This new policy will be enforced after October 5th of 1999. 

 
September , 2023 – Cancelled  

October 1999 

 
Inquiries concerning the subject of this circular or any requests should be directed to: 

Directorate General of Merchant Marine, New York Office 

Department of Maritime Safety (SEGUMAR) 

6 West 48th Street, 10 floor 

New York, NY 10036, 

U.S.A. 

Phone: ++ 1 (212) 869-6440 

 
Fax: ++ 1 (212) 575-2288/85 


